
In this newsletter:

- My first week with the WWF team Paraguay
- My first encounter with the indigenous people of Tacuaro?

Having arrived in Asuncion on a Saturday I got invited to stay with the director of WWF Paraguay for the weekend. With two days of relaxing and good food, the first day in the office everything was done to make me feel at home. Two people got the task of finding me a home, introducing me to my projects and showing me around the city. They even went to buy a phone with me. After the first week I felt completely at home in Asuncion.
What would Indigenous people look like? What are they going to think of this tall white guy? Are they going to eat me? 
With some of these thoughts I got on the motorbike for a trip… into the forest. Starting our trip on a good road, we took a left turn… to find ourselves on a path made for one person by foot only. After a half hour of walking and riding with the motorbike we arrived at an open place with two wooden houses: Tacuaro, home to a group of indigenous.
I decided to leave the talking to my colleague who visited the group many times before. After about half an hour I decided to ask one question to one of man in the small group: “Are these two boys your sons?” He looked at me for one moment and walked away. So much for trying…

With some of the younger guys we had good conversations on their problems and needs. Never before did they receive any help, where they clearly needed it: kids with infections showing from their thick bellies, discoloration of the hair, wearing dirty ripped clothes. 
On the way back, I noticed that I really was blown away by the poverty and the desperate look on some of the faces. How this project would help conservation wasn’t yet totally clear to me, but these people needed help before anything else!

In the next newsletter:

· What do conservation and helping Indigenous to cultivate crops have in common?

· Is the mayor of Itape corrupt or not?

Reactions on this newsletter can be sent to: arjen.struijk@yahoo.com
-What a first month-
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